## GENERAL DYNAMICS NASSCO

DATE:

March 27, 2020

TO:

**NASSCO Suppliers and Labor Providers** 

SUBJECT:

**Updated Entrance Screening** 

FROM:

Kevin Mooney, Vice President Supply Chain Management

To Our Valued NASSCO Suppliers,

We are requesting a careful review of all anticipated visits to NASSCO sites and/or facilities. Please consider the necessity of the visit and determine if it can occur virtually. If an onsite meeting is necessary, please be mindful of the following:

Effective immediately and until further notice, the following are the revised questions, which NASSCO Security will employ for visitors to our facilities. A "Yes" response to any of the below questions may result in denial of entry:

- 1) Have you, or anyone that you have had direct contact with, been suspected of, or confirmed to have COVID19?
- 2) Have you or anyone that you have had direct contact with had an elevated temperature or respiratory symptoms, such as fever, cough, or shortness of breath, in the last 14 days?
- 3) Within the last 14 days have you, or someone in close contact with you, traveled or returned from travel outside San Diego County to a COVID-19 hot spot area? If yes, we will require additional details to determine access.

If a visitor or temporary laborer is returning after a flu /respiratory illness, the following screening applies. For our labor provider suppliers, we request you also screen your employees using similar questions:

- 1. If out due to illness, what date did your symptoms first begin? Seven or more days must have passed since first symptoms before return to work.
- 2. Have you had any flu-like symptoms, including a fever (without using Tylenol or other fever-reducing medication), within the last 72 hours? 72 hours without symptoms must have elapsed before return to work.
- 3. Have you or a family member been tested for COVID-19 by a medical provider? If YES, what was the outcome?

## GENERAL DYNAMICS NASSCO

- 4. Have you come in direct contact with anyone who has been diagnosed with COVID-19? If YES, further discussion is warranted.
- 5. Do you have any medical documentation that you are cleared to return to work?
- 6. Have you recently traveled outside of the San Diego, CA area (or traditional commuting path)? Has the person been in a "hot spot area" for COVID-19?

In addition to the questions above, if any of your employees have visited a NASSCO facility, and have since been confirmed or presumed to have COVID-19, you must notify us.

###